## THE APRIL MEETING OF THE AMERICAN MATHEMATICAL SOCIETY.

THE one hundred and forty-eighth regular meeting of the Society was held in New York City on Saturday, April 30, 1910, extending through the usual morning and afternoon sessions. The following forty-one members were present:

Mr. E. S. Allen, Mr. F. W. Beal, Professor W. J. Berry, Dr. E. G. Bill, Professor G. D. Birkhoff, Professor E. W. Brown, Mr. R. D. Carmichael, Miss Emily Coddington, Professor F. N. Cole, Professor J. L. Coolidge, Professor L. P. Eisenhart, Professor H. B. Fine, Professor T. S. Fiske, Professor C. C. Grove, Dr. G. F. Gundelfinger, Dr. L. C. Karpinski, Professor Edward Kasner, Mr. W. C. Krathwohl, Professor W. R. Longley, Professor J. H. Maclagan-Wedderburn, Dr. H. F. MacNeish, Dr. Emilie N. Martin, Mr. A. R. Maxson, Mr. H. H. Mitchell, Professor C. L. E. Moore, Professor Frank Morley, Professor G. D. Olds, Professor W. F. Osgood, Dr. H. B. Phillips, Mr. H. W. Reddick, Professor R. G. D. Richardson, Mr. L. P. Siceloff, Professor D. E. Smith, Professor P. F. Smith, Dr. W. M. Strong, Professor J. H. Tanner, Professor C. B. Upton, Professor Oswald Veblen, Mr. H. E. Webb, Miss M. E. Wells, Professor H. S. White.

Ex-President W. F. Osgood occupied the chair at the morning session, Ex-President T. S. Fiske and Professor Frank Morley at the afternoon session. The Council announced the election of the following persons to membership in the Society: Mr. F. W. Beal, Princeton University; Professor W. J. Berry, Brooklyn Polytechnic Institute; Mr. J. K. Lamond, Yale University; Mr. R. M. Mathews, University High School, Chicago, Ill.; Professor F. E. Miller, Otterbein University; Mr. J. E. Rowe, Johns Hopkins University; Mr. W. H. Terrell, Clyde, N. C.; Mr. George Wentworth, Exeter, N. H.; Mr. W. A. Wilson, Yale University. Eight applications for membership in the Society were received.

Professor Bôcher was elected by the Council to succeed Professor Osgood as a member of the Editorial Board of the *Transactions*. Professor Dickson was appointed to fill the unexpired term of Professor E. B. Van Vleck, who retires from the Editorial Board in July.